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Upcoming Events 

NHCCC Auction & Appetizers Saturday April 6 5:30 PM 

Presbyterian Campus Ministry Stu-
dents join us for Worship and Potluck 

Sunday April 14 11:00 AM 

Earth Day/Camp Worship Service, 
Picnic, Games & Outdoor Activities 

Sunday April 21  11:00 AM 

The last three months 
have been Organiza-
tion Central in my 
church work and fam-
ily life.  (Well, per-

haps a more accurate term would be 
Attempts at Organization Central.)  I 
continue to be amazed at everything 
this church is doing:  special worship 
services, fellowship events, mission, 
youth group, and more.  The list goes 
on, and the to-do list for all our church 
leaders is lengthy indeed. 

This winter, one place has reliably 
served our family as a spot for rest and 
renewal.  Believe it or not, it's the 
church nursery.  Rebekah has loved 
playing there on rainy and cold 
days.  She gives thanks almost every 
night in her prayers for her new 
church.  Adjustment at her new day-
care has had its ups and downs, but 
she has enjoyed just about every mi-
nute of nursery and Sunday school 
time.  Chad and I feel great about the 
nursery because we know Rebekah is 
safe there, and we know we can chat 

with other parents in the hallway! 

Does Rebekah love nursery so much 
because she's a preacher's 
kid?  Maybe, although I don't think 
she fully understands what I do.  I 
think she loves it so much because she 
knows she is loved there.   

I am so pleased that we have a good 
slate of volunteers and staff to ensure 
that children learn about God's love 
and care for them.  I am also very 
pleased to walk into a church that al-
ready has a child protection policy in 
place.  (Although our policy is not cur-
rently on our website, you may peruse 
an identical policy at http://
www.firstpresmorganton.org/
safe_place_policy.pdf.)  

A few friends from Greenville have 
visited our church, and were very hap-
py with the ministry their children re-
ceived on Sunday mornings.  A clean, 
safe church nursery with gentle care-
givers stands out when families vis-
it.  Give thanks to God for this valua-
ble ministry, and consider whether you 
might take a turn ministering to our 
precious ones.   Joyfully, Kerri 
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Youth ministries at 
New Hope is devel-
oping and growing.  
We have 6 youth 
coming on Sunday 

evenings for group building, Bible 
study and fellowship, we have a 
great group of youth who are stud-
ying about what it means to be 
Presbyterian in our confirmation 
class, we have 9 youth and 4 
adults who will be heading out on 
the Appalachia Service Project 
trip in July, and we have 3 middle 
school youth and two adults head-
ing to Washington D.C. in August 
to help with urban missions. It is 
an exciting time for our congrega-
tion and I am thankful to the youth 
who are participating: Zuling 
Quade, Jordyn Newman, Jack 
Roettig, Savanna Hooker, Megan 
Mouton, Shafe Selvidge and 
Charles Sellers; ASP Youth: 

Shafe Selvidge, Charles Sellers, 
Lucas Selvidge, Sean Tobin, Gra-
ham Tobin, Forrest Pratson, Noah 
Schultz, and Christopher Collins; 
Washington DC youth: Zuling 
Quade, Jordyn Newman and Sa-
vanna Hooker.  And I am thankful 
for the adults who are helping 
with organizing and leading our 
youth ministry programs: Clint 
Burklin and Randy Sellers, ASP;  
Clint Burklin, Al Townsend, 
Claire Capps, Catherine Elkins, 
Youth Planning Team; Clint 
Burklin, Claire Capps, and Sara 
Aycock, confirmation mentors; 
Bruce and Sara Aycock, Al Town-
send, Youth advisors, chaperones 
for trips: Andy Collins, Randy 
Sellers, Bill Selvidge, Joel James, 
and Al Townsend. 

Building a solid foundation for a 
youth ministry program is im-
portant and we have met and 
come up with goals for our youth 
ministry program and a vision for 
youth ministry.  The key to our 
youth ministry programming is 

relationships:  relationship with 
God, each other and our New 
Hope family, and our surrounding 
community.  We see our time to-
gether as a unique opportunity to 
join in Christian fellowship, study, 
and service.  Our vision statement 
is ñNew Hope Youth Group: A 
Place to Grow, Believe, and Be-
longò. 

 We know that our youth are very 
busy and have many choices of 
where to spend their time.  We are 
thankful that they are choosing to 
spend their time here at New 
Hope Presbyterian church.  If you 
would like to get involved in our 
youth ministry program (be a 
chaperone for a Sunday night, 
provide a meal, be on the youth 
planning committee) please let me 
know.    The ASP Youth will be 
holding a fundraising lunch on 
Sunday, May 5, 2013.  Please join 
us after the service for a Fiesta 
Meal.   

Thanks for your support of our 
young people! 

Mary Todd Peters 

Director of Christian Education 

New member David McLamb being accepted and welcomed into our congregation.   

Left to right:  Ted Churn, our newly elected New Hope Executive Presbyter, Pastor Kerri 

Hefner, David McLamb, and Gene Montgomery representing our Church Session. 



In March I traveled 
to Peru for a week 
of teaching at a 
Methodist seminary 
and church. During 

the trip, I attended three worship 
services. Many wonderful things 
happened during those servicesð
moving testimonies, prayer in the 
Spirit like Iôve never seen in this 
countryðbut for all the enthusias-
tic worship the state of congrega-
tional song seemed precarious. 
Different songs and song styles 
were used at each service. Hym-
nals were not used. At two of the 
services, the congregations did not 
know the songs and barely sang. 

There was no evident unity in con-
gregational song. In a sense, wor-
ship in the Peruvian Methodist 
Church seems to have been re-
vived (there is a lot of high-energy 
contemporary music) only to be 
fractured and fragmented at the 
local church level. 

Thatôs why I think the new PCU-
SA hymnal, Glory to God, is so 
important, and also why Iôm so 
excited about it. The new hymnal 
invites us to experience a revival 
in our singing. It offers new 
hymns, new tunes, and new possi-
bilities. Nearly every worship pro-
fessor and church musician I 
know thinks we need this kind of 
revival, this newness of worship. 
But this newness doesnôt come at 
the expense of unity. When we 

use Glory to 
God, we will 
join Presbyter-
ians across the 
country in 
common song. 
In many cases, 
we will raise our voices with 
Christians all over the world who 
have sung these songs for hun-
dreds or even thousands of years. 
In other words, renewal and unity 
are kept together. 

In the coming weeks, I hope you 
will consider helping New Hope 
purchase Glory to God. More than 
that, I hope you will join me this 
fall in welcoming this delightful 
new resource into our worship life 
with joy and thanksgiving. 

Mark Gorman 

Director of Music 
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Worship Notes (part 3 of a 3-part series), by Pastor Kerri 

When you walk into the sanctuary 
on a Sunday morning, everything 
has been designed for you to enter 
into a physical and mental space of 
worship.  As music from the organ 
fills the air, the seats fill with peo-
ple.  Worship leaders enter in stag-
es.  There is even a Call to Worship 
in which you may participate.  
Next, we begin praising God in 
prayer and song.  We take time to 
clear our 
hearts and 
minds with 
the confes-
sion ritu-
al.  Then, 
hopefully, we are ready to hear 
God's Word for us. 

More or less, each Sunday's wor-
ship service ends in reverse order.    
In our service, the "beginning of 
the end" consists of some form of 
response to the Word:  some way 
to cement the Word in our souls.  
We might celebrate baptism or the 
Lord's Supper, ordain an elder, or 
receive a new member.  We always 
receive an offering as a form of 
response.  All these responses, we 
hope, come to fruition when we 

have a clear conscience and have 
clearly heard God's desires for us.   

After we respond to the Word, we 
carry ourselves out of the sanctuary 
with song and a blessing.  Upon 
exiting, we are once again in the 
"real world."  The recessional 
hymn, the extinguishing of the can-
dles, and the exit by worship lead-
ers all symbolize removing our-
selves from the worship space.   
You could diagram a Sunday 
morning like this:  Outside > enter 
into worship > clear your con-
science > receive the Word > re-
spond with a clear conscience > 
exit worship > back outside. 

As neatly as I've laid all this out, 
however, worship is not quite so 
easy to fit into a box.  The sacra-
ments are one example of how lots 
of things happen, not always very 
cleanly, at the same time.  Presby-
terians teach that sacraments 
(baptism and the Lord's Supper) are 
the Word, as well as a response to 
the Word.  Our teaching reminds 
me of the first few verses of the 
first chapter of John:  the Word 
was, and the Word was with God, 
and the Word was God.  When we 

participate in a sacrament, we are 
simultaneously gaining further un-
derstanding of the Word of God, 
committing ourselves to live by the 
Word, and acknowledging that the 
Word has a 
claim on our 
lives.  A lot 
to pack in to 
a few short 
minutes! 

Really, the end of the Sunday ser-
vice is full of multiple meanings 
and messages.  Each thing that hap-
pens as the service ends serves a 
function within the church commu-
nity (money to help the church car-
ry out its ministries, new officers to 
lead the church) yet maintains an 
eye toward the world outside the 
sanctuary.  If we offer a gift during 
worship, will we also be able to 
offer our gifts to our places of work 
and neighborhoods?  If we respond 
to the Word in a ceremony, will we 
also respond at work and at 
school?  If we praise God and pray 
on Sunday mornings, will we also 
praise and pray at other times?
Hopefully the answer to all these 
questions is yes, with God's help. 
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